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Monthly Malaria Bulletins Contribute
to Improving Data Use for Malaria

Control in Mali

As a close partner of the National Malaria Control Program
(NMCP) in Mali for the past 10 years, MEASURE
Evaluation has supported malaria control and prevention
activities that have made a difference in collective efforts

to combat the epidemic. Together, MEASURE Evaluation
and the NMCP have improved the quality of malaria data
available, in part by strengthening the capacity of NMCP
staff in monitoring and evaluation.

Although the disease is preventable and curable, consistent
and high-quality malaria data to guide program
implementation and to measure achievements are in short
supply. In response to the acute need for reliable malaria
data at national and subnational levels, the NMCP, with
the support of MEASURE Evaluation, funded by the
United States Agency for International Development
(USAID), created a monthly malaria bulletin to provide
nationwide updates. The bulletin, launched in 2018,
shares surveillance and routine data
on key malaria activities and events,
completeness and timeliness of
reporting, and data quality drawn
from Mali’s health information
system—known as DHIS2, for

the District Health Information
Software, Version 2, that runs it. The
bulletin also reports on key malaria
performance indicators determined
by the Ministry of Health and

other stakeholders, such as the U.S.
President’s Malaria Initiative (PMI).

The bulletin, distributed countrywide
by the Ministry of Health, provides
malaria stakeholders with timely
routine and surveillance data without

the need for online access to DHIS2.

The NMCP extracts data from the previous month from
DHIS2 to create tables, and these data are analyzed and
interpreted with recommendations for programmatic
decision making. For example, the malaria bulletin shares
data on intermittent preventive treatment in pregnancy
with sulfadoxine-pyrimethamine (especially the full
course of three doses) and level of stock and stockout of
malaria commodities—information used for discussion
in the NMCP’s Malaria in Pregnancy working group’s
meetings. Importantly, they help NMCP staff and others
monitor progress in regions and plan for activities such as
supervision, training, and social and behavioral change

communication.

As of October 2019, 22 bulletins had been issued and shared
electronically with PMI, regional directors of health, and
personnel in charge of the local health information system,

including focal points in the regions and districts.

MEASURE Evaluation’s work in Mali has strengthened the health information system to provide data to
inform the national malaria control program. Photo: MEASURE Evaluation.
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context of others and especially to improve ourselves.”
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“This newsletter should be put on the official website of

the Ministry of Health, Solidarity, and the Elderly of Mali Bulltnmersue sk paladsne 00719t 2019

(Ministere de la Santé de la Solidarité et des Personnes

Agges), as it is relevant. I would like to see the development

of a quarterly malaria bulletin, as well.”

By continuing to publish the malaria bulletin and improve

its content, the NMCP and MEASURE Evaluation will

help decision makers at all levels make timely and effective

decisions based on reliable data for the benefit of the entire

population of Mali.
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